Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

January 30, 2006

9:00 am


3078 Aspen Grove

Northstar

Directors present:  
Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Todd Steele, Bob Thornton, Tony Turinsky

Others present:
Arne Hamala, Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy, 

Peter Miller – Camco, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 am by President Turninsky

Minutes of the November 15, 2005 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The following Architectural Review Committee items were addressed:

1. The Board adjourned to Executive Session to discuss legal, structural, and engineering remedies for the non-conforming windows at unit 3112.

2. The meeting was reconvened at 10:00 for a presentation by Arne Hamala of the responses from 5 architects to his request for a proposal for exterior improvements to the property. After discussion a committee of Mr. Thornton, Mr. Turninsky, and Mr. Hamala was formed to interview and select either Faulkner Architects or Ron Gaunt to provide ideas, sketches, and costs for improvements at a cost of $5,000. Suggested improvements will include installation of dual pane windows, a change in siding material to reduce maintenance expense, and landscaping additions. 

The following financial business was conducted:

1. The Board reviewed the December 2005 financial statements prepared by Camco.

2. Mr. McClintock presented the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors. Report, October 31, 2005 and 2004, the Report to the Board of Directors for the year ended October 31, 2005 from McClintock Accountancy, and Results of the 2005 CAMCO Payroll and Work Order System Work by McClintock Accountancy. In the latter it was noted that the property manager had made an inputting error. The net result of the audit determined that Camco owed the Association $3,124. This amount will be refunded by Camco in the next few months. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the financial statements as presented. The statements will be mailed to the membership by the end of February with a cover letter reiterating the Association’s parking lot towing policy and notification of the next Board of Directors meeting 

The following winter / spring maintenance items were discussed:

1. Routine seasonal building and grounds maintenance repairs and cleanup items are being done by the Camco maintenance crew.

2. Roof leak repairs, window leak repairs, and woodpecker hole repairs have been done by Doc Gelso Construction. A Gelso invoice for work performed from the fall through the end of January in the amount of $38,678.61 was reviewed by the Board. After discussion it was recommended that a check and balance system be implemented with the contractor as work is being ordered and performed to better monitor the labor and material expenses. Repairs made to units should be better tracked to determine the success of repair work as well as the incidence of recurring problems to the same units.  

3. Parking lot snow removal and sanding is being done by Al Pombo, Inc. this winter.

4. Pathway snow removal services are being provided by Jorge Benuto’s labor crew from Portola. It was requested that more ice melt be spread on tower buildings’ pathways and ice accumulations at the base of parking lot stairways be routinely chopped up and removed. 

5. The Community Wildfire Protection Program will be addressed by forester Bill Houdyschell, a representative of the Northstar Fire Department, and the property manager this spring / summer. It is anticipated that many dead trees in the creek / ski back area will be removed.

6. Siding staining on units 3108-3123 and 3133-3180 will be done by Sierra Paint & Chemical this summer.

7. Exterior window washing will be done by Quality Window Washing this spring / summer. 

8. Pathway and parking lot asphalt repairs and crack-filling will be done by either the Robert Sutton Company or Bob Shafer Company this summer / fall. 

9. Tower building fireplace flues will be straightened by Ashes to Ashes Chimney Sweeping this winter. 

10. The plugged culvert across from units 3130-3132 will be cleared by the Camco maintenance crew with assistance from the NCSD digging and flushing equipment. 

11. The owner of a hot tub located on the deck of unit 3067 will be contacted to remove it. The decks were not designed to carry hot tub weight. The rec center provides hot tub relief for homeowners. Only firewood and deck furniture is allowed for storage on the decks.  

12. The Northstar Club construction pond is holding more than in previous winters creating problems with the ski back area surface. Northstar will be asked to maintain it for easier skier passage. 

Mr. Ireton reported on the Village parking lot bio swale and detention pond. During the heavy rains of December and January the system worked as planned directing water to the creek. Substantial saturation of the ground in the areas below the toe of the detention pond and around the foundation of building 3157-3168 has occurred and the situation needs to be corrected by the developer of the new Village. The water flows around the foundation of tower building 3157-3168, across the pathway, down the parking lot hillside, and over the parking lot in front of tower building 3169-3180, and eventually to a drainage inlet across from units 3127-3129. The rock lined ditch adjacent to Northstar Drive has also overflowed. Road water runoff has been flowing behind tower building 3169-3180 and on the perimeter of the parking lot to the drainage inlet across from units 3127-3129. In communications with Joe Malone of EastWest Partners Mr. Ireton was assured that corrections would be made to the bio swale and detention pond after Christmas. To date no corrections have been made. After discussion it was decided that Mr. Ireton, Mr. Turinsky, Mr. Miller, and Mr. Hagadorn would meet with Mr. Malone and his engineering group on solving the problem in February or March. It was suggested that in the near future the association’s legal counsel provide the Board with advice on notifying the new Village homeowners’ association on the bio swale / detention pond failures and their maintenance responsibility. A meeting with Northstar Community Services District General Manager Jim Lockridge, Mr. Ireton, and Mr. Miller will be set in the next few days to inspect and address the Northstar Drive water runoff issues.  

The Board reviewed and made changes to the Third Restated Declaration of CC&Rs and Restated Bylaws. Mr. Miller will provide the changes to attorney Branden Bickel to incorporate into a second draft of documents for review at the next meeting. 

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Wednesday April 12, 2006 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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